
          

 

 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
 

Happy New Year, everyone.  We will 
hope that 2021 brings us back to a more 
predictable way of life.  We are all 
optimistic that the coveted vaccinations 
become available to you very soon.  Tricia 
is working with Walgreens in advance to 
coordinate in-house vaccinations similar 
to the flu shot program should such an 
option be available. 
 
Positive COVID-19 tests and 
hospitalizations continue to be elevated in 
Delaware.  Yesterday (12.29.20) there 
were 700 positive cases as compared to 
108 positive cases in October.  For your 
information, attached to the newsletter is 
the Delaware COVID-19 vaccination 
plan. 
 
I must be candid, I am very concerned 
about the spread of the virus on our 
campuses.  Over the past two weeks, 
we’ve had 10 confirmed cases of COVID-
19, the majority of which have been in 
Luther Towers I.  We are relieved that all 
of our affected residents are recovering.  
Just as alarming is that our staff has been 
adversely affected—we have three (3) of 
our staff members whom have tested 
positive and out of work.  As is the case 
with our residents, staff members are 
recovering rapidly and completely. 
 
The same mantra applies:  Wear a mask, 
wash your hands frequently, maintain 
social distancing of six (6) feet, self-
isolate if you tested positive, and self- 

 
 
 
 
 
quarantine if you have been exposed to 
someone who tested positive. 
 
Despite all of the written 
communications, TelAgenda notices, 
verbal reminders from security staff, and 
warning letters distributed, we have 
residents and visitors who defy the 
established policies conveyed.  We are 
not concerned about residents who 
genuinely forget their facial covering or 
are not clear on parameters of time for 
self-isolation or self-quarantine, we are 
concerned about the frequent violators—
those who disregard these policies. 
 
The rules are in place for everyone’s 
benefit—we don’t want to see any of our 
residents become afflicted with this 
virulent virus.  It goes without saying that 
we house a population of residents who 
are most vulnerable for contracting this 
virus.   
 
I want to re-emphasize some of the rules 
we have established responsive to the 
vulnerabilities mentioned above: 
 
 Wear of a facial covering is required 

when inside any of our facilities and 
outside, on premises, when unable to 
maintain social distancing of six feet.  
We are expending valuable staff time 
sending warning letters out to 
residents who have been repeatedly 
told about this rule…this cannot 
continue. 
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 Congregating in our common areas is 
prohibited.  My deputy and I have 
received complaints from concerned 
residents about congregating inside 
and outside the laundry rooms at 
times when such parties are not doing 
laundry.  We are keeping our laundry 
rooms open for obvious reasons; 
please do not congregate if you are 
not using the facility, and if you are, 
maintain social distancing and wear 
of facial coverings. 
 Use of the elevators is limited to two 

(2) people per car at any one time.  It 
takes a matter of seconds to wait for 
the next car—please be considerate 
of others.  Being in such close 
quarters causes others to be 
uncomfortable and anxious. 
 We are continuing to perform 

necessary maintenance within 
apartments and in common areas.  
We are limiting maintenance repairs 
to those that are urgent and emergent 
to protect both residents and the staff.  
Definitions for both have been 
conveyed in previous 
correspondence.  When our 
maintenance staff do enter your 
apartment, please don your facial 
covering and maintain social 
distancing.   
 For those residents who have tested 

positive, you must self-isolate for the 
duration directed by your healthcare 
provider (can be from 10-20 days 
dependent upon the severity of 
symptoms).  This means staying in 
your apartment unless an emergency 

exists.  You should consider using 
Instacart and/or pharmacy delivery 
services if you have no family or 
friends who can deliver sustenance 
and necessaries.  We understand that 
there will be exceptions—please use 
good judgment. 
 Self-quarantining is equally as 

important—we’ve sent out the CDC 
guidelines for this as well. 

 
We are asking that everyone demonstrate 
personal responsibility when it comes to 
the rules indicated—it is imperative.  We 
want to prevent the spread of this illness 
and you can be assured that we will do 
everything possible to protect you.   
 

I want you to know that we recognize the 
overwhelming majority of you are 
following the rules and we do appreciate 
your cooperation.  This very long and 
detailed article is directed to the frequent 
violators who divert our staff’s attention 
from providing necessary services to 
those who are considerate about others, 
personally responsible, and always 
helpful. 
 
We are here for you—always available to 
answer your questions and to help you get 
through this difficult time.  We are but a 
phone call away. 
 
On behalf of the staff, I wish you a 
healthy, safe, and happy 2021. 

 

  



THE BULLY BLOG 

 
What a strange year we had last year, 
thank God it is behind us now.  I 
personally am looking forward to a fresh 
start in 2021.  Thanks to everyone for the 
Christmas cards and gifts, they were 
appreciated.  I pray you had a good 
Christmas, and even more a healthy New 
Year! 
 
I did receive a letter from DART 
informing me that they are proposing to 
eliminate all of the colored stored value 
cards effective February 14th (this would 
apply to the $14 card you purchase from 
me).  They will continue to sell 7 and 30 
day passes.  However that is all the 
information I have for now.  I will pass 
on more information as I become aware 
of it. 
 
In His Spirit, 
Kim 

 

 “TALK WITH TRICIA”  
Hello Everyone!  
JANUARY 2021 IS FINALLY HERE! 
My hope is the New Year brings joy to all 
of us and we can put Covid 19 behind us 
very soon!  I appreciate everyone working 
with us and utilizing the black mailbox to 
bring important paperwork.  

 
If you want to send a thank you note to the 
wonderful Santa to a Senior program for 
the gifts that were distributed you can 
send to: 
Home Instead  
Santa to a Senior/Amanda Schultz 
30 South American Avenue 
Dover, DE 19901 
 
The Food Bank of Delaware delivers to 
Luther Towers and Luther Village once a 
month.  You must be signed up in advance 
and income qualify.  If your income is 
below $1723/month you qualify for the 
Food Box.  Call me to sign up at 674-1408 
ext 131.  
 
FOOD BOX DELIVERY SCHEDULE 
FOR JAN 19th is: 
Luther Village – 11:30 – 12:00 
Luther Towers – 12:15 – 1:00 
 
Thank you to all residents that turned in 
their 2021 Social Security Benefit 
statements!  
 

Duplicate Reminder: If you are finding it 
increasingly difficult to go grocery 
shopping on your own please remember 
Harvest Years Senior Center has a 
personal shopper program.  The shopper 
will go grocery shopping with you or go 
for you whichever you prefer.  Contact me 
and I will assist you with filling out an 
application! $20.00 membership fee for 
the entire year to join Harvest Years and 
only $3 per shopping trip.   
 
Duplicate reminder: If you are interested 
in setting up an appt for Wills for Seniors 
please give me a call! It is very important 



for everyone to have a Will, Power of 
Attorney and Advanced Directive.  Jacki 
Chacona a lawyer from Delaware 
Volunteer Legal Services volunteers her 
time freely to complete these documents 
for our seniors at LT/LV.  Please take 
advantage of the opportunity.    
Winner of Pinnacle Rehabilitation and 
Health Center Trivia Question for 
December is Gerry Hastings from LV1.  
Prize was a TARGET gift card!  
If you have an answer you would like to 
submit for this month’s Trivia Question 
please put it in the BLACK BOX next to 
security desk (both campuses have one).  
Jennifer from Pinnacle will do a door 
prize drawing for those who have the 
correct answer!!  
 
JANUARY TRIVIA QUESTION:  
What TV show did 44 million Americans 
watch while 27 million 
watched  Eisenhower  be sworn in? 
 

 
Thank you, Tricia   

 
 

 
 

MAINTENANCE NEWS  
 
Pest Control - Luther Towers 
Apartments 
 
• Jan 27th –4301 - 4316 
 
Pest Control - Luther Village 
Apartments  
• Jan 6th – LV3 – 2nd, 3rd & 4th floor 
• Jan 13th - LV2 – entire & LV3 1st floor 
• Jan 20th – LV1 – 2nd & 3rd floor 
• Jan 27th – LV1 – 1st floor 

 
Kelly’s Reminders:  When using 
shopping carts, please clean and wipe 
them down before and after you use them.  
Disinfectant wipes are next to the cart to 
wipe them down. 
 

Thought for the month 
Say “Goodbye” to 2020 and “Hello” to 

2021. Better things will happen this 
year. 

Kelly 
 



INFORMATION FOR BOTH CAMPUSES 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Rent will be pulled on 5 January.  Some 
months your rent may not come out of 
your account on the 4th, due to holidays, 
weekends, etc.  Please check with your 
bank to verify the rent has been 
deducted before pulling your money out 
assuming the rent was already paid.  This 
will save you from Non-Sufficient Funds 
problems. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 





 



 


